 MOLD TOWN COUNCIL
Minutes of the meeting of Mold Town Council Personnel Committee held at the Town Hall on Monday 9th November 2015.
PRESENT: 

Councillors: Brian Lloyd (Mayor), Anthony Parry, Haydn Bateman, Geoff Collett (Chair) and Bryan Grew with the Clerk and Finance Officer.

6.  
APOLOGIES 

There were no apologies for absence.
7.
MINUTES
Resolved:  It was resolved that the minutes of the meeting held on 23rd September 2015 be received and approved as a correct record. 

8.
BUDGET 2016/17
The Committee considered the previously circulated information relating to the proposed staffing budget pressures for 2016/17.  The Town Clerk reminded members that with the statutory introduction of automatic enrolment for workplace pensions, provision will need to be made for employer contributions.  Members recognised the requirement and suggested that should those staff who do not currently contribution to the pension scheme choose to opt out then the funds should be held in reserves for a time when additional employer pension contributions are needed when a member of staff joins the pension scheme.
In addition the Clerk advised members that she had allowed for a 3% increase in employer National Insurance contributions as from April 2016 employers will no longer receive rebates on contributions as HMRC will stop tracking Contracted-out benefits.

In considering the level at which salary increases should be budgeted for, it was agreed that a 1% increase should be allowed for in the budget and not 1.5% as proposed by the Clerk.
Resolved:  It was resolved that:

a) The Committee recommends that the Budget Committee include with the budget considerations for 2016/17 a 1% increase on salaries, 3% increase for National Insurance and a budget as per the schedule for employer pension contributions for those staff  who are currently not members of the LGPS.
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